January 4, 2016
Meeting called to order by Mayor Chris Mullins.
Roll call taken. Erik Gerdes and Dan Small absent.

A motion was made by Deann Grandy to approve minutes as read. Seconded
by Roger Nenne.

Dave Moritz was present to discuss a limb off a tree on village property that
fell in a recent storm and hit his house, as well as to ask about trimming
another tree across the street. He also asked about semi engine braking on
the highway and what may need to be done to stop it.

Benson Ambulance squad had Getz Fire Equipment inspect fire extinguishers
for the department, as well as provide a new one for the village hall.

Crews are almost finished cleaning up limbs around town from recent storm
damage. Chris also mentioned that it is too wet to burn brush pile at this
time.

Discussed turnout at the Christmas sing last month.

There was damage to the flagpole at the park in last week's ice storm. There
was also some damage to some of the Christmas lights in fown.

Chris mentioned that the fire hydrant near his house is leaking. He will
contact Amigoni Construction about repair. There was also a hydrant that a
resident backed into recently that needs to be inspected along Rt. 116.

Neil Heineke made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Roger Nenne.

Next meeting will be January 18, 2016.



